Homestead Homeowners’ Association Board of Directors

September 15th  Board Meeting Minutes

A meeting of the Homestead Board of Directors was held on September 15, 2014 at The Homestead clubhouse.
        The following board members and others were in attendance:

Board: Noureen Kahn, Edwin Skelton, Steve Kerper, Neil Anson, Kishore Chukkala .
FirstService Residential: Andrew Moss and Eve Behan
I. The agenda was presented, quorum was established and the meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm. 
II. Minutes from the August 18 meeting were reviewed and a motion was made by Ed Skelton to approve and seconded by Steve Kerper. The minutes were approved unanimously by the Board Members. 
III. Southern Botanical: Robin Mercer provided information regarding landscaping 
a. The irrigation inspection was presented. Steve Kerper motioned to approve it. Ed Skelton seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-1 with Noureen Kahn opposed. 
b. Southern Botanical presented the proposal to decorate the entrance of the Clubhouse. Steve Kerper motioned to not approve it, Ed Skelton seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-1 with Neil Anson opposed. 
c. The proposal from Southern Botanical to do tree trimmings was tabled. 
IV. Alley Tree Requirement
a. Steve Kerper motioned to table the discussion of the policy for the entire community to a later date. Kishore Chukkala seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-1 with Ed Skelton opposing. 

b. For homeowner presenting to the Board at Countryside, Steve Kerper motion that the residence be exempted from the policy due to enforcement of city code and existing trees. Kishore Chukkala seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

V. Homeowner Comment Section:
a. Ty Albright requested that a weekend be cleared and the Clubhouse be cleaned after his community event. The Board agreed. 
b. Sarah Nejdl presented additional website options the Board. The Board agreed to change providers. 
VI. Adjournment – With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm. 
